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Wish for the following observations to be lodged with the EPA in relation to the waste licence 
application of the proposed development at Killowen, Portlaw, Co. Waterford 

1) The develCipWs, AESS-tiave%ikd%-supply-an adequate Environmental Impact statement 
(EIS) despite being asked for further infomation by the EPA and a revision of their EIS by 
Waterford Countv Council. 
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A waste licence was applied for on 11" Nov 2004 but on 1 .March 2005 they were issued 
with a notice requiring further information to be supplied by 26.AprilO5. As no information 
was received a reminder was issued on 12. May 05. Further info. Was finally received 
into the EPA on 29.July 05. 
Under the current guidelines, the EPA may void the application in an incidence where 
further information has not been received within a required timeframe as appears to be 
the case with this application. 
A licence to discharge trade effluents (ref WPW 0312004) exists in the name of 
Bedminster international (Ireland) Itd to discharge waste, none has been isued to the AES 
element of the business. In the interests of clarity the official applicant company should be 
referenced on all permits and documentation. 

2) There was no public participation sought at any stage when attempting to prepare or 
revise the EIS by not doing so, this planning application is out of compliance with the 
Environmental Impact Assesment directive 85/337/EEC as amended by Directive 
97/11/EC. 

3) -The information-submitted is not in compliance with many aspects of the national and 
regional directives including: the Joint Waste Management Plan for the South, East 
(JWPMSE), South-East waste management plan, Waterford Sludge Management Plan, 
Animal by-prducts (APB) regulations 1744/2002 and with the prohibition of swill order (SI 

4) The communtiy has serious concerns about the ability of this proposal to operate in an 
effective and environmentally safe way. In regard to the liquid waste project we are 
concerned about thaimportation of waste from outside the southeast region and the 
release of treated, or partially treated wastewater into the Suir. This will put further burden 
on the river. 

5) Until the establishment of Michell Leather Ltd. this area of the river Suir was literally alive 
with an abundance of fish, otter and numerous protected flora and fauna now, however, 
according to the Department of the Environment, heritage and Local Government the 
river "has a quality rating ("0 rating'? Of 3 this is not considered satisfactory for a 
salmonoid river.. . . . ._. Obviousely any further loading on these waters would thereror not 
be acceptable.. . . . . . . .. . The squrce of at least some at least, could be from outside the 
catchment of the river Suir. There is risk thertijfor that the opbtion of the tre'atinent plant 
caoud therefor add to the pollution loading ofi Qe river qu i r  
The Southern Regional Fisheries Bo 
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